CHARLES D. BAKER Office of the Governor COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

State House Boston, Massachusetts 02133

In Re: Hanky-Panky With Money
Department of Correction

April 10th, 2018

Dear Governor Baker;

GREETINGS!

On March 14, 2018, I wrote a letter of concern to Commissioner Thomas Turco III and I expressed my opinion opposing the new procedure of having our families' send money to Missouri so that we can have the money credited here in Massachusetts.

On March 26, 2018, I received a letter from the Director of Support Services - Department of Correction. A copy of the letter is enclosed for review.

The fact of the matter is that our families' money going to an out of State jurisdiction and that such policies have been implemented without public hearings as it is mandated by M.G.L. c. 30A, §2.

YOUR EXCELLENCY,

As you re-call back on 10/1/15 you directed the new administration that there were efforts to promote transparency in State Government and as a result of that statement you further directed that each agency of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, including the Department of Correction conduct listening sessions regarding the Agency's Regulations, including four (4) public hearings on proposed amendments to its regulations.

The Department of Correction had their public hearing scheduled for "Inmates Jobs, Accounts, Employment, and Programs from 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. (10/30-15 and 10/4/16)". Please note that at the time of those public hearings the issues dealing with our families providing private information to an out-of-state jurisdiction was never discussed.

Over the years there have been many Hanky-Panky with money and illigal acts that sometimes I feel that I am being held by a bunch of crooks. Attached to this letter you will find a couples of newspaper articles of interest, so don't be surprized that the Hanky-Panky with the State Police is a new thing. I just wish that your office will look into the money transaction for the Department of Correction, in particular the money that they

supposed to have in the Bank and what they have reported on paper.

At this age of time, we have hackers and computer wizards who can take data and turn information for other criminal enterprize; I was looking into Access Corrections and this Agency is actually a commissary network with Keefe who has the First California Bank outpay the systems.

I do have some very smart people who are looking into the contract and national bussiness of Access/Keefe. As you must know I am just a prisoner and I do not have any string attached to my work.

Respectfully yours,

Luis D. Perez W33937

NCCI - GARDNER

500 Colony Rd., P.O. Box 466

Gardner, Massackusetts 01440

http./betweenthebars.ofg/blogg 350/luis-d-perez

PS: Lovernoz,

I want to make sure that between now and the election you will have another perspective on Corrections, So that your second term as Lovernor you will have a different perspective on Criminal stustice and the D.O.C.

t Slip Louis, MO 63132	Sender's	s Address: *Required del Remitente: *Necesa	ńo	
Enviado (No exceda \$300.00)	-			· · ·
	-			
	City: Godad:	1		
	State: - Estado:	•	Zip: Codigo Postal:	
-	Email: .	(A digital receipt will	be sent to the email	address provided)
- Phone Number Worse de	Email:	(Un secibo digital sera	enviado a la dirección d	e email)
	Louis, MO 63132 Envlado (No exceda \$300.00)	Louis, MO 63132 Enviado (No exceda \$300.00) City:	Louis, MO 63132 Sender's Address: *Required Domicilio del Remitente: *Necesal Domicilio del Remitente: *Necesal Domicilio del Remitente: *Necesal Domicilio del Remitente: *Necesal City: Giudad: State: Estado: Email: (A digital receipt will (Un recibo digital sera)	Louis, MO 63132 Sender's Address: *Required Domicilio del Remitente: *Necesario City:





CHARLES D. BAKER Governor

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Office of Public Safety & Security Department of Correction 50 Maple Street, Suite 3 Milford, MA 01757 Tel: (508) 422-3300 www.mass.gov/doc



THOMAS A. TURCO III

Commissioner

JOHN A. O'MALLEY Chief of Staff

PAUL DIETL
BRUCE I. GELB
MICHAEL G. GRANT
PAUL J. HENDERSON
CAROL A. MICI
Deputy Commissioners

March 26, 2018

KARYN E. POLITO Lieutenant Governor

DANIEL BENNETT
Secretary

Luis D. Perez W33937 NCCI-Gardner 500 Colony Rd. PO Box 466 Gardner, MA 01440

Re: Secure Deposit Service 3/9/2018

Dear-Mr. Perez,

Your letter to Commissioner Turco dated March 14, 2018 regarding Secure Deposit Services has been referred to me for response.

Please be assured that no inmate funds are being transferred to "the jurisdiction of an outside agency which is out of the state of Massachusetts".

All transactions processed on Secure Deposits have the funds deposited into a Massachusetts Department of Correction facility Trust Fund Account deposit only account. The funds are posted to inmate accounts via the Trust Fund Accounting module of the Inmate Management System as required. Deposited funds are periodically swept by the State Treasurer's Office per usual.

I trust I have addressed your concerns.

Sincerely,

Gary C. Temple

Director of Support Services